THESE MINUTES ARE PRELIMINARY UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT AFP MEETING
E.B. SCRIPPS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

ACADEMIC FUNDRAISING PARTNERSHIP - MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, October 2, 2012
EBS Multi Purpose Room, 6:30 p.m.

Board Members Present:  Carole Sullivan, Gail Faber, Tasha Jessup, Seema Moorjani, Jackie Shillington, Lisa Bailey, Mary Offord, Cherin Aguilar, Pam Harris, Laura Stevens
Additional Members Present:  Joe Carrao, Joseph Santos, Lindsay Birningham, Anna Leighty, Alicia Gelaro, Gretchen Casey Nakanishi, Mary Rowe, Kevin Clements, Greg Collamer, Ellie Livingstone, Pam Marvuglio, Rose Mack, Linda Lungren, Michelle Low, Bev Cassity, Kristeen Evans
Meeting called to order at 6:30pm
Minutes from the September  2012 Meeting
· Motion to approve the minutes.  Approved by 19.  No opposition.

Principal’s Report

· Janet Martin "computer lab teacher / assistant" is skilled at developing web sites.  Thursday afternoon will be a professional development for 15 teachers interested in teaching teachers how to design their own web pages so they can communicate better with students at home.  

· Extreme heat is being coped with well. Kids are having snack / lunch inside the auditorium, no run club where kids can be overheated.  Once AC in the 200 building is not operating well.  Mr. C is working with the district to get this work expedited quickly.

· Staffing: Should know tomorrow (10/3) with the staffing adjustment should be and if 28th teacher will be approved or not.  Mr. C will let AFP know as soon as he knows.  

· Collaboratives are in place for teachers now that replace previous CA state standards.  The collaboratives ramp up standard rigor more and give students more opportunities to engage in performance-based tasks v.s pencil / paper tasks to demonstrate their learning in different ways.  In Sp 2015 students will be tested on computers and results will be available in 2 weeks and less ABC, more critical thinking skills needed.    

Officers’ Reports
· Treasurer’s Report  (Tasha reported for Brad Taylor)
· Script Gift Card $31,650.27 

· Checking: $31650.27

· Savings $20,091.87

· Miss Ellen $4,574.03

· Money market $272,358.80

President’s Report
· Tasha Jessup reported that Pam Marvuglio is our AFP volunteer of the month for October.  
· Kudos to site beautification to past for tiles from 2011 are now up (50 tiles posted, add a blurb to the blast)..and do a new one for the Fall Fesitval…

· Wells Fargo Grant being refined now based on 3 pillars of the academic-grant composite request. English language arts (spelling books, weekly readers), Math science (incubators, pulley and levers, upgrades to kits) and computer lab (new software to integrated into classroom lessons) Raz Kids is for kinder and 1st graders.  Raz kids ends on Oct 26 for grades K-2 ($1200 per year for entire school) She has 2400 allocated, but not sure if this has been spent or not. Jan Martin would also like to extend computer lab.  Continuing Raz kids needs to be discussed internally before additional money be spent on this. New teacher is aligning upper grade content, too for the upper class grades. She's been experimenting with 30 day trial.  Is purchasing Tumble books from her budget (literacy)

Funding Requests

Computer Lab Software
· Current request from Computer Lab teacher

· Tumble books :$500

· IXL: $3K site license or ($100 per class) 

· I know that: $1K (multiple subjects)

· Raz kids: K-2 ($1200)

· Motion to approve extension of Raz kids for $1200 beginning October 26th for 1 year. Motion seconded and passed by a vote of 20.  No opposed, 3 abstaining.  Motion passes.

Sound System
· Miss Ellen's birthday celebration in the courtyard and combine it with generosity.  Outside sound system needs to be upgraded. Original cost of equipment was $10K but could be much less expensive to acquire now. Action: Dr. Lundgren to investigate cost for fixing, replacement and table for future instruction. Michelle Low will investigate alternatives by searching for minimum set of requirements of the system.
Fundraising Reports
Super Pledge
· Super Pledge: 76 families given to date. $25,400, $2540 with Friends of EBS banners, $4K in verified matching funds.  Friends of EBS is growing with new sponsors. Pizza Wheels up on Thursday that track each class has donated.

Farmer’s Market

· Trying to get more families attending the farmers market on Saturday.  Bev (92131 Magazine)  here to give alternatives to drive attendance of the farmers market.  Looking at featuring a chef who will give cooking classes to get people interested.  Loyalty cards to get people coming back to the farmers market, return visitors can get coupons and award the classes with pizza party, etc. or can do both type of promotions.   There is a web page, Facebook, fan page and how to beef up social media networking and marketing in exchange for marketing services.  65% of money made by the market goes directly to EBS. Think of ideas to get people excited at shopping at SR farmers market again.  Punch cards for kids, but keep the administration of this out of the classroom.
UT-2 Cent
· Update will be made next month

Family Fall Festival
· Leyla is still looking for a few volunteers if you have time.
Family Science Night
· Planned for October. Still needs a few volunteers.  Equipment bought can be used for day-to-day use too in the classroom.
Roundtable

· 3-day walk: 4 teaches doing the walk. Working with character Ed for month of october to raise money for the walk. Credit card donation can be done on line and will be included in the eBlast. Friday the 16th-18th.

· Gift cards update  $800 per month profit to school per month.

· Shopa-roo for ipod and android; take photos of receipts and dollar spent turn into ROO books and a converts into money back to EBS

Meeting adjourned at 7:44pm.
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